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June 5, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will re-organize the Office of Public Defense and put into effect many of the recommendations from the Public Defense Study commissioned by the Office of Budget (Budget Office) and written by the Spangenberg Group consulting firm in 2000.

The Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS) and the Budget Office, in consultation with the Public Defense Oversight Committee, has worked to implement many of the recommendations outlined in the 2000 report.  The Oversight Committee, with representatives from DCHS, the Office of Public Defense, the four public defender agencies, the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, and the King County Superior and District Courts, has proved very valuable in bringing to bear the resources necessary to put into effect many of the Study’s recommended changes to the public defense system.  This ordinance would create the Office of the Public Defender, headed by an attorney with criminal justice experience preferrably in the public defense field.

If this ordinance is approved by Council, there will be formed an advisory committee with representatives from the criminal justice system and a wider community to assist the Director of DCHS in making the selection of the Public Defender.  This position will remain subject to Council approval.  The additional funding required for this reorganization was included in the 2002 Adopted Budget.  I certify that funds are available.

If you have any questions or concerns about this request, please contact Barbara Gletne, Director, Department of Community and Human Services, at (206) 296-7689. 

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget


Barbara Gletne, Director, Department of Community and Human Services


